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Community Calendar
THURSDAY, MAY 3
Kiwanis, Student Union, noon
LAPM, 8 p.m.
Jerry Johnston Crusade, Community Building, 7 p.m.
4th grade music and 5th grade band concert, grade school auditorium,

7 p.m.
Family History Center, 1145 S. Franklin, 7-9 p.m.
Childbirth Education, Health Science Building, 7-10 p.m.
Boy Scout Roundtable, 1145 S. Franklin, 7:30 p.m.
Tumbleweed Chorus, United Methodist Church, 8 p.m.
Step-parenting discussion group, 8:30 p.m.; call Deb at 462-3870 or

Randy at 462-7168.
Downtown Alcoholics Anonymous, City Hall, 8:30 p.m. (non-smok-

ing)

BREWSTER LIONS CLUB
At our the April 11 meeting, 15 Li-

ons hosted 10 charming widows and
five program guests. We had an excel-
lent meal of pork chops prepared and
served by “Big Al’s”. Second Vice-
president R. Crumbaker chaired the
meeting, and Lion Bob Lehman led the
singing including a birthday song for
Lion Keith Hoyt. Nicol Frahm and
Chandi Reed presented a well prepared
and interesting program on their scout
trip to Europe. Chandi’s mother, Tina,
braved high winds and closed roads to
bring the girls for the program. All the
Lions were on their best behavior serv-
ing our guests for the evening.

Next year’s officers are: president,
Nate Reid; 1st vice-president, Bill
Selby; 2nd vice president, Ray
Crumbaker; 3rd vice-president, Don
Allen; secretary/treasurer, Mike
Baughn; tail twister, Al Rall; Lion
tamer, Rex Jamison. Membership di-
rector, Lymon Goetsch; 2-year direc-
tor, Paul Bange; 1 year director, Brian
Somers; Song leader, Ray Crumbaker;
bulletin editor, Fred Juenemann.

Next meeting is on April 25 and Be-
gins at 8 p.m. Focus of the meeting is
sight review with Jack Faber and Leon
Hoyt in charge of the program.

COLBY COUNTRY CLUB
WOMEN’S ASSOCIATION

The spring meeting of the Colby
Country Club women’s association
was called to order by acting president
Sidney Strait on April 17, at 7:30  p.m.
The meeting was preceded by a social
hour and buffet dinner.

Christy Kern, secretary, read the
minutes from the October meeting.
Sidney Strait gave the treasurer’s re-
port.

Anita Hills gave a report on the US
Women’s Open tournament which will
be held at the Prairie Dunes Golf
Course in Hutchinson July 1-8, 2002.
Sidney Strait and Anita went to a plan-
ning meeting and we are encouraged
to bring as many volunteers as possible
to help out in this event. If anyone is
interested in doing this, please contact
Sidney or Anita. Volunteers can be
male or female and from anywhere.

Christy Kern, ladies day chairper-
son, reported on this year’s format. A
sign-up sheet was passed around for
everyone to pick a date to run the game.
Ladies not in attendance will be as-
signed a night and it is everyone’s re-
sponsibility to cover your evening or
to find a replacement. On the odd
weeks (1st, 3rd, and 5th) of the month,
you will be able to choose your part-
ner, and on the even weeks (2nd, 4th),
we will have a drawing for partners.
This is being done to encourage new
friendships as well as playing with a
variety of people. The first Tuesday of
every month will be a scramble (with
3 flag prizes: longest drive, longest putt
and closest to the pin on 2nd shot) and
the last Tuesday of the month will be
low net. The majority of the games will
be games that will enable you to have
a score to post. It was voted to raise the
weekly fee for ladies night to $5.

Sidney Strait announced the format
for the Buffalo Gals Tournament to be
held June 2-3. The cost is $150 per
team and we need money and handi-
caps no later than May 15. If we do not

The Teller Room
A Unique Restaurant at the Historic Bank of Oberlin

Mother’s Day Brunch
May 13 — 11 a.m.-2 p.m.

International Buffet
Tuesday, May 29 — 6-8 p.m.

Toll Free Reservations:
1-888-639-0003

www.landmarkinn.com
189 S. Penn Ave.
Oberlin, Kan.

*$10,000 minimum balance required. Maximum $200,000 deposit per household. 
Fees could reduce the earnings on the account. Annual Percentage Yield (APY) is accurate 

as of 4/15/01. 5.00% bonus rate is good through June 30, 2001, at which time 
rate will revert to normal High Performance Savings rate.

 Why worry about an unpredictable market?  
Get instant access and security with a bonus rate of 5.00% APY 
on new accounts with opening deposits of $10,000 or more.  

You get instant access to your money – including ATM 
access at thousands of locations and insured safety. 

 Hurry, bonus rate is good now through June 30, 2001.

55. %*00
APY

Earn 5.00% APY bonus rate on new accounts 
with opening deposits of $10,000 or 

more through June 30, 2001.

Worried 

     Wall 
  Street?About 

Relax With The Insured Safety
And Easy Access Of 

High Performance Savings 

Bonus Rate

Better Banking. EveryDay.SM

360 North Franklin, Colby • 462-6791
For Personal Banking Service or for the agent 

nearest you call 1-800-742-5772.
Drive-Up open Saturday 8 AM-11 AM

www.comfedbank.com

Insured by FDIC

Eagle’s  mother

Church Women United plans service

MAXINE NELSON/Colby Free Press

Judy Linville beams with pride while her son Christopher Griggs
pins the Eagle Mother’s Pin on her. Christopher was honored at an
Eagle Scout Court of Honor Saturday afternoon at the United Meth-
odist Church. Looking on are Christopher’s father, Gerald Griggs,
and sister, Heather.

Club News

have handicaps given to us, a zero
handicap will be given.

Discussion was brought up about
having the green fees waived for guest
night on Tuesdays. In the past, other
clubs have invited our club over at no
cost to us and we would like to recip-
rocate. Coleena Ryan will find our
more on this

Ladies night starts on May 1 at 5:30.
For  May and September, we start play-
ing at 5:30 p.m.; and in June, July and
August, play begins at 6 p.m. Registra-
tion starts one half hour earlier.

CITIZENS MEDICAL
 CENTER AUXILIARY

The annual Volunteer Appreciation
Dinner for Citizens Medical Center
volunteers was held Tuesday evening,
April 24. Dinner was served on the el-
egant china, (used for special occa-
sions,) which dates back to the St. Tho-
mas Hospital era. Citizens Medical
Center food service staff prepared and
helped serve over 50 volunteers from
the auxiliary and Meals-on-Wheels
programs.

Michael Boyles, CEO of Citizens
Medical Center and his son, James,
entertained the volunteers with a med-
ley of contemporary Christian music,
in solos and duets.

Volunteer Hour awards were pre-
sented by Lois Myers, volunteer hour
chair person, and Jeanene Brown, di-
rector of volunteers. Those receiving
awards were: Betty Brenn; Rosemary
Bange; Christa Nye: Betty Foss; Ra-
mona Weinland; Charlene Baalman;
Florence Gilchrist; Mary Smith; Bob
Jordan; Carolyn Miller; Lynn Carpen-
ter; and Merle Wolf. Jeanene presented
Mary Smith with a special award for
her 30 year involvement in the Colby
area Meals-on-Wheels program,
which celebrated its 30th anniversary
on March 1, 2001.

Lynn Carpenter, president of Citi-
zens Medical Center Auxiliary, pre-
sented the changes in the CMC Auxil-
iary by-laws, to the vote of the mem-
bership. A motion was made and sec-
onded to accept the changes and the

motion carried. Appreciation gifts
from Citizens Medical Center and the
CMC Auxiliary were presented to each
volunteer.

BREWSTER PRAIRIE GEM
COMMUNITY SERVICE

PROJECTS
Members of the Brewster Prairie

Gem 4-H club have recently completed
two community service projects for
area residents. The first – an Easter Egg
hunt – targeted children of Brewster
and the surrounding area. Committee
co-chairpersons Andrie Baird and
Katherine Mills purchased the neces-
sary supplies. Members of the club met
to stuff the eggs under the supervision
of Nancy Mills.

On the cool and windy morning of
April 13, 50 children gathered at the
local football field to search for the
eggs. Members of the club who as-
sisted with the egg hiding were
Katherine Mills, Erin and Scott
Carney, Quentin Bear, Andrew and
Miranda Starns, Timothy Knox, and
Michael Eicher. The Easter bunny was
on hand to help the youngest children
hunt for eggs. Rumor has it this bunny
became Andrie Baird following the
event!

On April 19, the 4-H club members
sponsored the annual rabies clinic for
the Brewster community. Twenty-one
dogs and three cats received vaccina-
tions from Dr. Smith of the Prairieland
Animal Clinic in Goodland. This event
was held at the Brewster City Building.
City Clerk Judy Reid was also avail-
able and residents could purchase dog
tags for their four-legged friends who
reside within the city limits.

Quentin Bear was chairman of the
committee for this event and he re-
ceived assistance from the club lead-
ers, Lisa Carney and Dorothy Bear.
Other members of the club who helped
with publicity, preparations, or at the
clinic were: Andrie Baird, Andrew
Starns, Scott and Erin Carney, Megan
Fulwider, Katherine Mills, Avery
Schultz, Timothy Knox, and Michael
Eicher.

Christian women in Colby will
gather to worship, pray and call for an
end to racism as part of the annual ob-
servance of May Friendship Day on
Friday, May 4 at the United Methodist
Church. This ecumenical worship ser-
vice is sponsored by Church Women
United. For Such a Time as This: A Call
to End Racism will be presented at 10
a.m. There will be coffee fellowship at
9:30 a.m. Everyone is welcome.

Offerings received on May Friend-
ship Day support the local unit of
Church Women United in its ecumeni-
cal work toward strengthening fami-
lies worldwide in the 21st century. Fel-
lowship of the Least Coin offerings,
which will also be received at the ser-
vice, help support global projects ben-
efiting women and children.

Catherine Brungardt
Catherine Brungardt, 88, died Sun-

day, April 29, 2001, at Graham County
Hospital, Hill City. She was a home-
maker and cook. She was the mother
of Larry Brungardt of Colby.

Funeral services will be Wednesday
at 10 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary
Catholic Church, Hill City, the Rev.
Donald McCarty and the Rev. Bill
Kilian officiating. Burial will be a
Memorial Lawn Cemetery, Hill City.

A Christian Wake service will be
held at 7:30 p.m. Tuesday at the church.
Visitation will be from 2-6  p.m. Tues-
day at Spencer-Stinemetz Chapel in
Hill City, and from 9-10 a.m. Wednes-
day at the church. Memorials are sug-
gested for masses.

Death

Happenings

Last week was the last week of Story
Time at Pioneer Memorial Library .
Children may sign up for Reading
Road Trip USA, 2001 Summer Read-
ing Program any time after the last day
of school on May 25.

The Sherman County Historical
Society will host the 1st Annual His-
tory Conference on Saturday, May 12,
in the basement of the Western State
Bank, Center and West 8th in Good-
land. Registration begins at 10 a.m.
with Life After the Towner, Colo., Trag-
edy, by Nadine Cheney, Tribune, at 11
a.m. Lunch will be provided at noon,
with a drawing for a set of 10 silver

United States coins. At 1 p.m. Ellen
May Stanley of Dighton will present
Don’t Unlock the Gate, Jump Over the
Fence, about women of the frontier,
plus information on how to collect and
compile historical information for
publication. History of the Cheyenne
Breaks will be at 2:30 p.m. by Tobe
Zweygardt of St. Francis. For infor-
mation call 785-899-6773, leave a
message.

CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER
Sunday, April 29, 2001

No admissions
Dismissals

Corinne Mills, Colby
Monday, April 30, 2001

No Admissions
Dismissals

Vicky Waldschmidt, Colby

Hospital
We want your local news

weddings, engagements,
anniversaries, reunions,

club news,
whatever you want to share.

Call 462-3963
Colby Free Press

155 West 5th
Colby, Kan. 67701

mnelson@nwkansas.com

~ SHARON VAP BENEFIT  ~
TUESDAY, MAY 1st,

20% of
ALL PIZZA SALES
from 5:00 p.m. to
CLOSE will go to

benefit Sharon Vap.

First communion celebrated at Sacred Heart
In order to be able to receive Jesus

in Communion during the most holy
week of the year, the Easter Triduum,
29 students celebrated their First Com-
munion on Palm Sunday, April 8, at
Sacred Heart Church in Colby.

Kale Arnberger, son of Blake and
Kathleen Arnberger; Brittany Bange,
daughter of Paul and Tawnia Bange;
Shelly Binder, daughter of Ron and
Tera Binder; Dru Brenn, son of Vir-
ginia Carver and Daniel Brenn; Thane
Bulmer, son of Patricia and Michael
Sprenkel and Delano Bulmer; Megan
Dougherty, daughter of James and
Rosanne Dougherty; Grace Hankin,
daughter of Sean and Kelli Hankin;
Laura Juenemann, daughter of Kevin
and Donna Juenemann; Katherine
Kaus, daughter of Ron and Charlene
Kaus; Katrina Kaus, daughter of Ron
and Charlene Kaus; Abby Miller,
daughter of Mark and Kelly Miller;
Taylor Moeder, son of Tim and Shelly
Moeder; Kathryn Ostmeyer, daughter

of Steven and Kristen Ostmeyer; Mark
Ostmeyer, son of Mark and Kathrine
Ostmeyer; Ryan Parker, son of Joseph
and Judy Parker; Kylie Reitcheck,
daughter of Jerry and Connie
Reitcheck; Brock Roemer, son of
Vernon and Michelle Roemer; Abigail
Rohr, daughter of William and Lisa
Rohr; Joshua Ryan, son of Steve and
Coleena Ryan and Kim Ryan; Amy
Schroeder, daughter of Robert and
Jacquelyn Schroeder; Kelsey Shields,
daughter of William and Deann
Shields; Ashley Standage, daughter of
Robert and Krystal Standage; Corbin
Stephens, son of Curtis and Jacqueline
Stephens; Spencer Tubbs, son of Den-
nis and Robin Tubbs; Brittany Tuma,
daughter of Larry and Jeanne Tuma;
Kelsey Voss, daughter of Todd and
Denise Voss; Caitlyn Wark, daughter
of Kevin and Susan Wark; Jacqueline
Webb, daughter of Laura and Duane
Tubbs and William Webb; and Kayla
Ziegelmeier, daughter of Matthew and

Stella Ziegelmeier.
The Mass was celebrated by Father

Galen Long, pastor of Sacred Heart;
Jamie McClure was cantor and Marge
Miller, the organist; Lectors were first
communicants and fifth graders; Serv-
ers were Luke Schroeder, Jason
Schroeder and Michelle Schroeder; the
gifts were presented by the first com-
municants; eucharistic ministers were
John and Coleen Dougherty, Dana
Tate, Sister Loretta Podlena, and Dor-
othy Stephens; guests were greeted by
Francis and Geri Landry, David and
Cheryl Evert, Larry Miller, and Jeannie
Solko; Second grade classmates dis-
tributed programs.

The pastoral associate at Sacred
Heart is Sister Donna Marie Klein-
sorge; Jeannie Solko is the parish min-
ister; teachers of the first communion
class were Dana Tate, and Sean and
Kelli Hankin; the parent education
coordinator was Geri Landry.

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $3.01
Corn $1.83
Milo $2.91
Soybeans $3.81

Markets


